

The Harbour School
Tipner Lane
Tipner
Portsmouth
PO2 8RA

Telephone: 023 9266 5664

e-mail: admin@thsportsmouth.org

15th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Re: Curriculum Update at the Tipner Campus

We hope this letter finds you well. As we approach the end of the Easter break, we wanted to inform you about some exciting changes to the curriculum that your son or daughter will be accessing when they return to school after the Easter break.

After careful consideration and planning, we have decided to implement a new curriculum that will enable all of our students to access a broad, balanced and meaningful curriculum. It will provide KS3 students with the skills and knowledge to be able to reintegrate back into a mainstream school if appropriate and for our KS4 students enable them to acquire at least five qualifications. These qualifications will not only enhance their educational journey with us but will also enable them to transition smoothly into Post 16 education

The following subjects will be included within our curriculum at the Tipner Campus:

English	Maths	Humanities	PSHE	Catering
Art	PE	Outdoor Education	Nurture	Life Skills
Ethics & Philosophy	Computing	Reading	Post 16	

## **KS4 Option Choices**

Motor Vehicle	Hair & Beauty	Humanities		Public Services	Art	Sport	Princes Trust	
------------------	------------------	------------	--	--------------------	-----	-------	------------------	--

We are incredibly excited about these changes and the positive impact they will have on our students. By offering a diverse range of subjects, we aim to cater to the individual needs and interests of each student, fostering a love for learning and ensuring they are well-prepared for their future endeavours. More information will be shared with you during structured conversation meetings on 15 April.

We understand that change can sometimes be daunting, but please rest assured that we have carefully designed these adjustments with the best interests of our students in mind. We are committed to providing them with a supportive and enriching educational experience that equips them with the skills and knowledge they need to succeed.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding these changes, please do not hesitate to contact us. We value your feedback and input as we continue to develop our school into the one that we want it to be.

Thank you for your ongoing support

Kind regards

Niek Morley Headteacher